CEAP PAC Minutes

January 13, 2014

Meeting called to order at 9:20.

In attendance:  Jeff Temple (Principal), Barbara (CEAP PAC Chair), Kelly, Shannon, and Karen
Reports & Discussion:

Principal (Jeff Temple) Report:

· The Ministry of Education annually selects 4 - 5 Distant Learning (DL) programs for a “Quality Review” – to look at the quality of the services being offered.  The CEAP DL program has been selected for this quality review next month.  Students and parents will have an opportunity to contribute information and give feedback.  

· The evaluation consists of two parts:  an internal review and an external review.  There is a structured framework for evaluating the program using six quality standards.  

· Internal process:  This has just begun and will continue until February 20th.  It is a time for Jeff, teachers and parents to contribute and discuss ideas.  As part of this process, there will be two meetings: 

· Around February 2 - 6, Jeff will hold a dinner meeting (4:00 – 7:30) with teachers and parents invited.  This would be a good time for parents to come and contribute ideas or discuss ideas already forwarded to Jeff.  

· Around February 10 – 13, there will be a ½ day meeting scheduled for staff.  They will pull all the collected data together.

· External process:  the MOE team will come between February 23-25 to do their evaluation.  On Monday evening there will be a meeting (our PAC chair Barbara will attend).  On the Tuesday and Wednesday, the team will observe and talk with both the teachers and parents.  Later on Wednesday, the team will confer then share their main impressions.  They will also send a report at a later date.

Actions:

· Jeff to email package of information about the process and quality standards to Barbara.

· Barbara to distribute the information to parents.

· Jeff to let parents know (via Barbara or Lesley) how they can best forward any ideas they have.

· Lesley to let parents know this review is happening and that a member of the review team may contact them.

- Jeff is a member of the Joint Users Group for Qualicum Beach Elementary School.  This group meets monthly and discusses issues around use of the building and grounds (e.g., security, evening lighting, location of various programs within the building, shared equipment, etc.)

If you have any questions about the QBES shared space, please contact Jeff or Lesley.

Chair (Barbara Lowden) Report:

· Barry Kurland is the school trustee responsible for CEAP.  He would like to attend a PAC meeting.  

Action:  Barbara will invite him to our April PAC meeting.

· Vancouver Island Parent Conference:  This conference will be held on February 7th in Victoria.  DPAC will sponsor up to 10 parents to attend.  Our PAC can send one person - $75.00 registration plus travel expenses (gas).  

Action:  Parents to let Barbara know if you are interested in attending.

· District PAC (DPAC) Parent Conference:  This will be held on April 18th in Qualicum.  Not sure yet about registration costs.  

Action:  Barbara will check into money available for paying for some registrations.

· Barbara still awaiting information about our PAC’s annual allotment for parent education.

Treasurer (Shannon) Report:

-    The bank statement from November 28 – December 31, 2014 is $4,733.  A $150.00 cheque  has not been cashed yet.
DPAC (District Parent Advisory Committee) Report:

-    No meeting was held in December.

Other Business:

1. School Activities Planning Groups:
The elementary group has met and is considering a couple of options for a camping trip.  Jeff noted that Hornby Island’s costs have increased a lot - other options that are not as pricey but provide an opportunity for social activities may be a better alternative.  Since other schools may be planning on booking space, a decision should be made as soon as possible and forwarded to him.

2. CEAP Kids Christmas Market:

This was a great success!  Lots of fun for the kids and about $275 was raised.  This money was presented to Rollie Koop to be used for a charity for needy families.

Meeting adjourned at 10:15.

Next PAC Meeting:

Tuesday, February 10, 2015 @ 9:15

